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Re: Docket No. 20240 170-EG - Petition for approval of proposed demand-side management plan, by 
Florida Public Utilities Company. 

Dear Ms. Keating: 

On March 24, 2025, the Commission issued Order No. PSC-2025-0091-PAA-EG in Docket No. 20240170-
EG, proposing to approve with modifications the Demand-Side Management (DSM) Plan for Florida Public 
Utilities Company (FPUC). The Order instructed the utility to file updated unrecovered balances and number 
of remaining unconverted light fixtures based on the date of the Commission’s final decision for the Light 
Emitting Diode (LED) Lighting program and revised program standards to reflect these values. The Order 
also grants staff administrative authority to approve these revised program standard if they are consistent 
with the Order. A Consummating Order was issued on April 15, 2025. 

On June 16, 2025, FPUC filed a letter with updated unrecovered balances and number of unconverted light 
fixtures based on the date of the Commission’s vote, March 4, 2025, and revised program standards based on 
these values. The overall unrecovered balance was $1,298,081, while the number of unconverted light 
fixtures was 7,020.' The revised program standards reflect a per-fixture replacement value of $184.9 1. 2 
Commission staff reviewed the updated values and revised program standards and has determined them to be 
consistent with the LED Lighting program approved by the Commission. Therefore, the revised program 
standards are approved. FPUC should notify Commission staff prior to making any additional changes to the 
program standards for the LED Lighting program or any other program in its DSM Plan. 

Sincerely, 

61 Jem Siattingex. 

Tom Ballinger, Director 
Division of Engineering 

TB:PE:da 

cc: Office of Commission Clerk (Docket No. 20240170-EG) 

1 These values compare to the original estimates of an unrecovered balance of $1,224,541 and 7,122 light fixtures, 
an increase of $73,540 (6.0 percent) and decrease of 102 (1.4 percent), respectively. 
2 This value compares to the original estimated per-fixture replacement value of $171.94, an increase of $12.97 (7.5 
percent)._ 
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